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ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)                  April 2008





April MEETING 





Tuesday, April 15, 2008


Dinner Meeting at the


 Hotel Roanoke


110 Shenandoah Avenue


Roanoke, VA





TOPIC:  


“Variable Refrigerant Flow”


Speaker: 


Steven Heiser, Mitsubishi Electric





MEETING AGENDA:


5:00 – Sign-in/Socialize/Cash Bar


6:30 - Dinner


7:30 – Business Meeting and Program





Cost of dinner will be $20.00





Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Thursday, April 10 to:





Jeff Consroe


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Phone:  540-797-7899





Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, see link below





�HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form.htm"��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form.htm�














President's Corner





“Greater Efficiency Today, Blue Skies Tomorrow” – Kent Peterson, ASHRAE President, 2007-2008





I hope each of you got as much information out of Alan Longton’s presentation on Containment Filter Systems as I did at the March Meeting.  This month is student night when we will present scholarships to students from Virginia Western Community College and Virginia Military Institute.  I hope you can find the time to come out and support the future of our industry. Also happening in April is the ASHRAE Satellite Broadcast on Integrated Building Design.  I encourage you to reach out to the other professionals in the community and invite them to this Broadcast as well as attending yourself.  I believe this will be an excellent topic for all involved in the building design and construction industry.





The Shenandoah Section will be hosting a Social Event with a Tour of the Starhill Brewery in Crozet.  Any members interested in attending should contact the Jeff Clinton, Section Chair.  More information appears later in the newsletter.





On a Society note, I’ve written in the past about how Members can have input to the Standards writing process.  This May, each of you will receive a Society Ballot to vote on several questions concerning a 1999 Members Petition on Standard 62 (Indoor Air Quality).  The ballot will provide background information and the ASHRAE Board of Directors recommendations.  To facilitate a dialogue about these questions, ASHRAE has created an electronic discussion board at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ashrae.org" �www.ashrae.org�.  Each of you should be sure to take the time to review the questions and take some time to reach an informed decision on the proposed questions.  If there are additional questions feel free to contact me and I will do my best to help answer questions or put you in contact with people who can answer questions.





Patrick Castelvecchi








Starhill Brewery Tour Social Event!





Date:  April 22, 2008 - 3:00 pm


Location: 	Starhill Brewery


5391 Three Notch’d Rd.


Crozet, VA 22932


Cost: $10


Includes:


A Special/Personal Tour with Owner


Souvenir Pint


Unlimited 2 oz samples





Contact Jeff Clinton at 540-248-9207 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:Jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com" �Jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com� to sign up.








Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker


Steven Heiser graduated from Illinois Central College in 1973 with an Associates Degree in Architectual Technology.  He began his career as a draftsman, and has worked himself up through the ranks to his current position with Mitsubishi Electric, where he is an area manager for the Southern Zone of the HVAC Advanced Product division.  He has a combined total of 26 years working in the HVAC industy as a sales representative.  
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2007– 2008 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com�	


Pres. Elect	Dan Lieber		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:dlieber@hsmm.com"��dlieber@hsmm.com�	


Vice Pres.	Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Secretary	Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Treasurer	Amanda Looney	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:alooney@hsmm.com" ��alooney@hsmm.com�


Governor	Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Governor	Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ies-co.com" ��jason.price@ies-co.com�


Governor	James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com" ��James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com�


Governor	Jeff Wolfe		540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:grg@sfcs.com" ��jkwolfe@trane.com�





		


2007 – 2008 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Jeff Clinton	540-248-9207		�HYPERLINK "mailto:jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com"��jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com�


Membership	  Brent Weigel		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:bweigel@hsmm.com" ��bweigel@hsmm.com�


Student


Activities       Kyle Longbrake	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:klongbrake@hsmm.com" ��klongbrake@hsmm.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Historian	  Pat Cady		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:pcady@hsmm.com"��pcady@hsmm.com�	





Research


Promotion	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Newsletter	  Dan Lieber		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:dlieber@hsmm.com"��dlieber@hsmm.com�


Homepage	  James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com" ��James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com�     





						





MARK YOUR CALENDERS:





�


     Reliability Engineering Seminar – April 10th


     (See Attached Flyer for Details)





      ASHRAE Satellite Broadcast on – April 16th


      Integrated Building Design


     (See Attached Flyer for Details)





     		    Starhill Brewery Tour – April 22nd


      


       Building Information Modeling – May 13th


      (Lunch Meeting)





10th Annual Lew Evans Scholarship – May 19th


     Golf Tournament & Bar-B-Que





BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING





Tuesday, April 22nd - 4:30 at HSMM





Applicant to work in government advisory role ASHRAE and USGBC Cosponsor Washington Fellowship





ATLANTA – The American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE) and the U.S. Green Building Council (USGBC) have joined forces to sponsor a one-year fellowship in Washington, D.C., that will allow the participant to work in the federal government in a technical advisory role. Members of ASHRAE or USGBC may apply.





	Possible placement areas include Congress, a federal agency such as the Department of Energy, Environmental Protection Agency or the General Services Administration, or the White House Office of Science and Technology Policy.





	“Federal government fellowships provide a valuable public service to the nation while at the same time providing 


engineers and scientists with a unique opportunity to participate directly in the policy-making process,” says Doug Read, ASHRAE program director of government affairs. “This is an exciting, rewarding, and educational period in their professional careers. This enriching experience enables fellows to bring back to their employers an insider's perspective on government decision making that can contribute significantly to the mission and vision of the organization.”





        “The fellowship is designed to educate participants on the inner workings of federal policy-making,” said Jason Hartke, director of public policy, U.S. Green Building Council.  “The fellowship is an opportunity to provide scientific guidance and analysis to decision-makers, and to increase the visibility and involvement of scientists and engineers in the public policy arena.”  





        The fellowship runs from September through August 2009, and an orientation is conducted through the American Association for the Advancement of Science. A $50,000 stipend will be provided to the selected fellow.





        Candidates should possess a doctoral or other terminal degree in engineering or another building-related scientific discipline. Final placement of the selected fellow depends on the needs of the government offices and agencies at the time as well as on the skills and experience of the applicant.





	The deadline for applications is May 1, 2008.  ASHRAE or USGBC members interested in applying for the fellowship should contact Doug Read, ASHRAE program director of government affairs, at 202-833-1830 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:dread@ashrae.org" �dread@ashrae.org�.








Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter may send the information to:





Dan Lieber


HSMM/AECOM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  dlieber@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











The 10th Annual Lew Evans Scholarship Golf Tournament & Bar-B-Que is Coming!





The tournament will be held on May 19th this year.  As always volunteers, sponsors, and door prize donations will be needed to make this a continued success.  





This event makes possible the scholarships that not only allows us to give back to the community as a chapter, but also lets others know that ASHRAE exists.





Please contact Dan Lieber if you are willing to help in any way.  His contact information may be found in the list of Officers and Governors on page 4.





Details about specific needs will be announced at a later date.





Attention Members:


Interested in SAVING MONEY?





STAR Cards are available for purchase.  Pay Now and SAVE Later!





$50.00 STAR Card – Admission to any three meetings





$100.00 STAR Card – Admission to any six meetings








Want to SAVE Even MORE MONEY?





In support of the society game (Greening ASHRAE Meetings and Expositions) Plan, The Roanoke Chapter will offer discounts on members who carpool or use alternative transportaion to attend meetings.





$2.00 discount for driving a carpool.





$1.00 discount for any of the following:


riding in a carpool


walking


biking


ride public transportaion


drive hybrid vehicles


drive alternative fueld vehicles





Be sure to let Amanda Looney know if you qualify for the meeting discount when you pay for the meeting.





International Code Council Takes Action on ASHRAE Proposals


 


ATLANTA – International building codes may soon incorporate requirements from a new load calculation standard from ASHRAE and ACCA under several recent proposals now under consideration.





ASHRAE made 15 proposals to the International Code Council (ICC), which develops model codes that may be adopted by code jurisdictions in the United States or internationally. After a public comment period of the committee recommendations of proposals, final hearings for the code change proposals will take place in September 2008. If the proposals are accepted, they would be included in the 2009 code.





Under a proposal to both the International Mechanical Code (IMC) and the International Energy Conservation Code (IECC), references to load calculation guidance in the ASHRAE Handbook, Fundamentals, would be replaced with requirements from a new ASHRAE standard developed with the Air Conditioning Contractors of America (ACCA), ANSI/ASHRAE/ACCA Standard 183-2007, Peak Cooling and Heating Load Calculations in Buildings Except Low-Rise Residential Buildings. The standard establishes minimum requirements for building loads that are inclusive of as many procedural methods as possible while identifying core elements that impact heat loss and gains. 





“The guidance in the ASHRAE Handbook was never intended to serve as a reference document to codes,” said Steve Ferguson, ASHRAE assistant manager of standards – codes. “Standard 183 provides an appropriate consensus reference standard that is appropriate for adoption in the ICC codes.”





            Also approved were proposed changes regarding lighting stringency based on requirements in ANSI/ASHRAE/IESNA Standard 90.1-2007, Energy Standard for Buildings Except Low-Rise Residential Buildings. These changes include:


Adding exceptions for typical lighting requirements, which would eliminate conflicts with the code and accepted lighting design practice that are commonly applied.


Allowing calculation of track lighting wattage, which provides an important practical application. Without this provision, users may be forced to claim more wattage than it is possible to put into the application.


Modifying lighting power allowances, which would eliminate issues in the allowance section through appropriate and practical application of these additional allowances. While simplifying the application, it also will increase energy savings, according to Ferguson.





Also related to 90.1 was a proposal to modify chiller requirements. The proposal calls for, effective Jan. 1, 2010, an additional path of compliance for water-cooled chillers and consolidation of, and new requirements, for some of the existing categories. 





Also approved was a proposal from ASHRAE to add new refrigerant classifications to the IMC from ANSI/ASHRAE Standard 34-2007, Designation and Safety Classification of Refrigerants.





ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of some 50,000 persons. ASHRAE fulfills its mission of advancing heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve humanity and promote a sustainable world through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education.





ASHRAE Research Promotion 2007-2008 Contributors





Tom Sikes             �
Spirax-Sarco             �
Kenneth Gunther             �
Daryl Showalter             �
�
Pat Cady�
Patrick Castelvecchi�
Bertram Kinzey�
Buffalo Air Handling�
�
Dan Lieber�
Patrick Murdock�
Dr. William Thomas�
Brad Dawes�
�
Jeff Consroe�
Amanda Looney�
Tom Watson�
Aerofin�
�
Andy Fuller�
Terrell Mosely�
Bob Hockett�
�
�



Thank you to all contributors so far this year.  Please notice that all the Roanoke Chapter officers have donated, so please do not hesitate to contribute today





To have your name added to this list this year, contact Andy Fuller!





Member Recruiting Bonus!





Any member who brings a non-member to the January meeting will receive a $5 discount whether or not the non-member joins.





Any non-member who signs up at the January meeting as a paying member for chapters will have FREE admission.









